JULY 2018 UTILITY BILL INSERT
ALMIRA TOWN HALL 639-2601
REMIND YOUR KIDS TO WATCH OUT FOR TRUCKS AND OTHER VEHICLES.   HARVEST IS IN FULL SWING AND IT IS VERY BUSY OUT THERE.  TEACH THEM TO BE RESPECTFUL SO THEY DON’T END UP A ROAD PIZZA!!

JULY Council:  Dick from Sunrise Disposal was present as it had been a year since they took over garbage collection from Rob Coffman, Coffman Enterprises.  He wanted to see if council had any questions or concerns for him.  Council said other than the initial first few weeks of getting everything changed over they felt things were going smoothly.  Jeanette also thanked Dick on behalf of the Lion’s Club for all his assistance with the spring Community Cleanup.

Marissa with TD & H reported that we are about 50% finished with the water line project.  They are having weekly construction meetings to make sure things are running smoothly. (By the time you get this we should be wrapping up!!)

Steve Marshall presented a sample Complete Streets Ordinance to council.  Having this Ordinance automatically gives us one more point on the TIB application and makes us eligible for different grants.  It is totally feasible and very open.  Steve felt it was important for us to pass this.

He also discussed the Transportation Benefit District.  This is a special taxing district that could be funded by adding $1 to $20 to license tabs or adding a fraction of a percent to sales tax.  This too could provide extra points on applications as well as funding money for streets..

NUISANCE REPORT:  Numerous properties were discussed and what action should be taken.  Council wants people to start cleaning up and for the community to improve how it looks.  More letters are going out soon.

UPDATES BY STAFF:  Jeanette reported that she had renewed her Notary license.

We received $49,000 in loan and grant funds from USDA for the side by side and the tractor.

The cost of the upgrade to Windows 10 and other improvements to the computer came to $380; Jeanette was able to get BIAS to pay $300 of it since it was at their request that we do this.

Michelle Bly, TD&H had met to go over compliance requirements for the CDBG grant.

AWC RMSA had been consulted for some legal issues. 

Jeanette announced that she just celebrated 10 years as the clerk!

Brent reported that most of his time has been spent on the water project.  There have been a few unmarked lines that were hit and repaired.  The project is moving along nicely.

The County is going to stripe Hansen Rd. and contacted us to see if we wanted our share to the Railroad tracks painted also.  Brent requested a bid for Main Street, 2nd, 3rd and 4th streets also.  Total bid came to $9000.  Brent suggested we do half the roads this year and half next year.  One council member thought the lines were fine as is and we should table it completely this year.  They will have the County paint Hansen Road since they are going to the city limits anyway.

OLD BUSINESS:  TRANSPORTATION DISTRICT:  Council was definitely against adding to already expensive license tabs.  This was a firm NO.

REVOLVING LOAN REQUIREMENTS:
The previously suggested application was reviewed again and some additions were made.

SPEED DETECTOR:
 Council does not feel we can afford to purchase a speed detector at this time.  We can put in for a grant for it and also ask the Sheriff if we can periodically have the one that county owns.

MITIGATION STRATEGIES:  They were discussed more after being tabled at the last meeting.  Council made their suggestions and Jeanette will make the changes before the next county meeting. 

NEW BUSINESS:  ORDINANCE #543 – COMPLETE STREETS:  Approved.

POLICY OF NON-DISCRIMINATION:  Approved.

RESOLUTION 2018-110 – FAIR HOUSING RESOLUTION:  Approved.

TRANSITION PLAN:  Approved.

RECYCLING BINS:  Several people in town have inquired about having the recycling bins in town on a regular basis so Jeanette checked into it.  Since we already have newspaper and aluminum can recycling in town the bins would be just for plastic and tin.  They do not do cardboard in the permanent bins as it would be too costly for the towns and the Transfer Station to be picking them up all of the time.  It would cost about $200 each time they needed dumped which we anticipated being twice to three times a year.  Council discussed it and wanted more details from the Transfer Station before making a decision.

STATUS OF UTILITY ACCOUNTS:  21 water off notices were sent, two paid in full – one after having their water turned off and the others made payments

THE LION’S CLUB IS REQUESTING THAT YOU DO NOT, DO NOT, DO NOT TAKE ANYMORE APPLIANCES TO THE PILE BY THE BLACKSMITH SHOP.  THEY ARE TRYING TO GET RID OF THE PILE, DO NOT ADD TO IT.
________________________________________________________________________

THE RESTROOMS AT THE BACK OF TOWN HALL ARE OPEN TO THE PUBLIC.  THEY ARE NOT REQUIRED, BUT ARE A PRIVILEDGE TO HAVE.  PLEASE TEACH YOUR CHILDREN TO RESPECT THEM.  THEY ARE NOT TO BE PLAYED IN, SOMEONE IS GOING TO GET HURT OR SOMETHING IS GOING TO GET BROKEN.  
August Adjusted Hours: 
August 27th or 28th – Reading Meters – Open at 11 a.m.
……………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………….
PLEASE SIGN UP TO HAVE YOUR BACK FLOW VALVE ON YOUR SPRINKLER SYSTEM CHECKED, WE ONLY HAVE 7 SIGNED UP FOR IT.
……………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………..
IF YOU SEE OR HEAR ANY ALARMS AT THE SEWER PLANT , RESERVOIR OR WELLS PLEASE CALL ONE OF THE FOLLOWING NUMBERS TO REPORT IT!
977-1218 – Brent Robertson

639-2221 or 977-1217 – Darrell Francis

641-0942 – Mayor Einar Larson
“This institution is an equal opportunity provider and employer.”

If you wish to file a Civil Rights program complaint of discrimination, complete the USDA Program Discrimination Complaint Form, found online at http://www.ascr.usda.gov/complaint_filing_cut.html, or at any USDA office, or call (866)632-9992 to request the form.  You may also write a letter containing all of the information requested in the form.  Send your completed complaint form or letter to us by mail at U.S. Department of Agriculture, Director, Office of Adjudication, 1400 Independence Avenue, S.W., Washington, D.C. 20250-9410, by fax (202)690-7442 or email at program.intake@usda.gov.

